APRIL 14, 2010

     A public hearing was called to order at 6:00 pm in the Town Office on the proposal to amend the water and sewer rates.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Tim Thisse, Tony Cooper and Judy Hargrave – Town clerk.

     Also present: Alan Finnegan.

     The Town Clerk presented proof of publication on the public hearing to amend the water  and sewer ordinances pursuant to section 198-1 (1) of the Town Law and the provisions of the WATER ORDINANCE of the Madrid Water District No. 1 of the Town of Madrid on the following proposal to amend the Water Ordinance as follows and to also amend the SEWER ORDINANCE of the Madrid Sewer District No. 1 of the Town of Madrid according to the proposed following formulas:

  Water Usage Rates:

     Table                                Minimum                         Maximum                     Charge/thousand gallons

                                                                                                                            Current       Proposed

     Water (no 1)                       0                                     2,000                             $10.50*       $11.55  *

                                                2,001                              7,000                             $ 2.80         $ 3.08

                                                7,001                             12,000                            $ 1.40         $ 1.54

                                              12,001                             22,000                            $ 0.70         $ 0.77

                                              22,001                             Infinity                             $ 0.50         $ 0.55

     Notes: * This is the minimum charge amount for water service accessibility

                   All rates shown are adjusted by (+10%) from the current rates

     We are also proposing raising the hydrant rental charged to the Fire District by 15% from $2,500.00 annually to $2,875.00 annually. This is due to increased costs of replacement hydrants, materials and labor.

     Sewer Rates:

     Table                            Minimum                          Maximum                      Charge/thousand gallons

                                                                                                                          Current       Proposed

     Sewer (no 2)                 0                                      2,000                               $11.56*       $12.72*       

                                          2001                                7,000                               $ 3.08          $ 3.39

                                          7,001                             12,000                               $ 1.54          $ 1.69

                                        12,001                             22,000                               $ 0.77          $ 0.85

                                        22,001                             Infinity                                $ 0.55          $ 0.61

     There was no public comment.

     The public hearing was closed at 6:15 pm.

     A public hearing was called to order at 6:15 pm in the Town Office on Local Law 1 of 2010 which allows a tax exemption for capital improvements to residential buildings pursuant to Real Property Tax Law 421-f. The Town Clerk presented proof of publication for the public hearing.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Tim Thisse, Tony Cooper, David Fisher, Kevin Finnegan and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk

     Also present: Alan Finnegan, Aaron Jarvis, Tammy Hawkins and Kim Bisonette.

     There was no public comment. Public hearing was closed at 6:30 pm.

     The regular Town Board meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm in the Town Office.

     Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Tim Thisse, Tony Cooper, David Fisher, Kevin Finnegan, William Barkley Jr. – Highway Supt and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk.

     Also present: Alan Finnegan, Aaron Jarvis, Tammy Hawkins and Kim Bisonette.

     Aaron Jarvis gave the board an update on the sewer project. Aaron had to redo the SEQRA review and is currently waiting for any responses that may be forth coming. He has heard from the Department of Environmental Conservation and responded back to them.

    The board discussed how to pay back the loan but did not make any decision yet.

     Alan Finnegan gave the board an update on the dam rehabilitation project.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher acknowledging receipt of the monthly report. All were in favor.

     The board reviewed the monthly bills and they will ask Lloyd Grandy II about the liability issues if there is not a pay phone at the park. Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to pay the monthly bills. General #99-123 in the amount of $6,463.83, Highway #49-68 in the amount of $10,979.57, Water #27-37 in the amount of $1,465.27, Sewer #12-17 in the amount of $4,261.84 and Light District #4 in the amount of $1,165.07. All were in favor.

     Communications: There was a letter from the Madrid Historical Society asking for one of the old voting machines for the museum. Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to give the Madrid Historical Society a voting machine. All were in favor.

     Donald McCall submitted a letter of resignation from the Planning Board effective immediately. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to accept Donald McCall’s resignation from the Planning Board. All were in favor.

     A letter was received from T-Mobile stating that they are now an approved vendor on the NYS Office of General Services contract for various wireless services.

     SLC Planning Office is offering a hour long presentation on increasing awareness of the Federal Fair housing requirements relative to Community Development Block grants tonight at SUNY Canton.

     Metropolitan Life Insurance Corp. sent a compensation disclosure statement saying that Harrison A. Rogers Agency was paid $38.00 commission for the temporary disability insurance policy.

     A letter was received from the NYS Department of Health on the inspection results of the Madrid Water District that was held on March 24, 2010. Everything was found to be satisfactory and no deficiencies were found, however they did note a red water complaint from Caroline Street. D.O.H. noted that they don’t have a record of a water distribution main line on Caroline Street or on State Highway 310 – West.

     There was a letter from New Beginnings Clothing and Outreach Inc. asking for an exemption from the water and sewer district ad velorum taxes.

     National Grid sent a letter detailing the 2010 and 2011 street lighting contract and also included an inventory of the light fixtures and the pricing.

     Bill Barkley Jr.: The phase protection has been completed at the water plant.

     Bill has received a report from the Arborist on the condition of the trees in the park and at the Library. There are trees that need to be cut, trimmed and some that need to be cabled. Bill will contact Putney Tree Service for a price on doing this work and report back at the next meeting.

     Bill received a quote from LeBerge and Curtis on renting a tractor with a mower for roadside mowing, the cost would be $1,000 a week for fifty hours. Bill estimates that it would be needed three weeks a year.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to rent the tractor and mower from LeBerge and Curtis. All were in favor.

     Bill discussed replacing culvert pipes and whose responsibility it is.

     Bill and Joe met with the State DOT and St. Lawrence County Highway Department regarding the possibility of a four way stop at the intersection of State Highway 345 and County Route 14. The board reviewed the information from the State DOT regarding the intersection.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to approve a four way stop at the intersection of State Highway 345, Church Street and County Route 14. All were in favor.

     Bill has some surplus equipment that he would like to advertise for bids, there is a triaxle trailer, 1984 ford single axle plow truck complete with plow, wing and sander and two John Deere lawn mowers. The bid opening will be at the May 12, 2010 Town Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Tim Thisse made a motion, second by David Fisher to advertise for bids for some surplus equipment. All were in favor.

     Bill reported that truck 3 is in bad shape, the board told him to start looking for a replacement.

     Old Business: The Board reviewed the Intermunicipal Cooperation Agreement that the Town Attorney prepared. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to approve the Intermunicipal Cooperation Agreement as prepared by the Town Attorney. All were in favor.

     The Supervisor presented a quote from Rob McGreavy and Allison Barkley for a Local Area Network at the Town Office. The estimated cost for a file server, internet protocol address, off site storage, cable,printer,scanner and a computer for the Supervisor would be between$2,500 - $5,000. David Fisher suggested getting other quotes before a decision is made.

     The board was given a copy of the proposed changes to the Employee Manual and a copy will be sent to the Town Attorney for his review.

     The Winter Maintenance Agreement with the St. Lawrence County Highway Department will expire on April 15, 2010. Bill Barkley will be putting together a report for the Board to review before the next agreement starts negotiations.

     Amy Moulton is finalizing the 2009 annual report and it will be filed by the extension deadline.

     New Business: Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to adopt the water and sewer rate increases as proposed in the public hearing. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to adopt Local Law #1 of 2010 allowing a tax exemption for capital improvements to residential buildings pursuant to Real Property Tax Law 421-f. Roll call vote as follows: Tony Cooper – Aye, Kevin Finnegan – Aye, Tim Thisse – Aye, David Fisher – Aye and Joseph Finnegan – Aye. The motion was duly passed.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to install water meters in the Catholic Church and the United Church of Christ  for actual water and sewer usage along with the ad velorum taxes that they currently pay. All were in favor.

     The board discussed reviewing the water and sewer district maps and updating them.

     The Assessor asked the board’s permission to purchase a digital camera. Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to allow the Assessor to purchase a digital camera and a memory stick not to exceed $250.00. All were in favor.

     Kim wanted to tell the board that he is going to retire effective March 1, 2011.

     The Planning board members are currently looking for an interested person to fill the vacancy created by Don McCall’s resignation.

     The Supervisor would like the board to consider appointing a five member governing board for the Municipal Park and the Community Building.

     There is an interest payment due on May 1st for $1,875.00 for the water bond.

     Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

     Meeting was adjourned at 9pm.

________________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

